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                                             Time has come 

 

I took  a walk the other day to Swemgat on my way back I saw this new 

little fern coming out.  

 

 

 

 

 

Thinking about it, new things are in the pipe line for the team, new ex-

periences, all going in our own directions. Its sad knowing that our time 

is done on the island, but we need to look towards the future and see 

that there are new things in store for each of us (another island, new 

jobs, different countries.) We will always have memories of the island. 

(and a lot of photos) To all that stood with us through this year THANK 

YOU VERY MUCH for your support and prayers.   

Wish all the best for the future for the rest of the team and Thank You 

for a brilliant year.  

Nettie  

 



Combating the winter blues  

It seems like the winter is only starting now that is supposed to be on 

the way out. We had snow on the mountains and the wind is very unpleas-

ant so the only solution now is to make a lot of biltong and watch as many 

movies as possible. This is also the best time to start packing most of 

our stuff into containers as there will be little time for that when the 

ship arrives and we are already hectically trying to clean and improve 

the house for the new occupants.  

 It is also a good time to do some planning for the trip back home and 

submit a few CVs to the employment agencies. Who knows? One might 

just end up with a nice job in the New Year and the sooner the better if 

you take a look at the way prices have gone up in S.A. I suppose some 

team members will be applying for relocation to other Islands and I wish 

them luck.  

So I just had to try my hand at making some biltong (See picture).  I can 

assure you that no animals were hurt during this process. Not this year 

anyways, as we receive them all dead and nicely packed in plastic bags in 

a frozen state. Luckily those terrible Island flies also seem to have dis-

appeared after the cold spell so there is no problem during the drying 

process. 



The new team is at this stage in full swing with their training and I am 

sure they are full of anticipation about the journey ahead. I was lucky to 

talk to one of them over the phone.  

I also submitted another snapshot in this newsletter just to remind us 

of what we are leaving behind and to give the new team an Idea of what 

they can expect.  

 Advice for new visitors: If you are thinking of doing a few islands it 

might be a good idea to bring along a special jacket onto which you can 

stitch all your team badges and memorabilia of all your voyages and ex-

peditions.  This garment is then usually donned to special Antarctic 

gatherings such as midwinter festivals and takeover parties. Please also 

bring along some extra badges to swop for other team badges. I have in-

cluded a picture of my own jacket. Would have liked it to be a leather 

one but canõt afford that. 

For my support group back home I just want to thank you again for your 

support and friendship during the year. Without that I could not have 

survived.  

I wish the G58 team and visitors to Gough a safe journey.  

 See you soon. 

Leo. 
 


